


over the simplified acquisition threshold issued between July 1, 2013 and January
1,2017.

With regard to USAID’s grants and cooperative agreements, separate efforts
are underway to strengthen the whistleblower protections provided to employees of
assistance recipients and sub-recipients. OMB’s recently issued “Uniform
Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles, and Audit Requirements for Federal
Awards” includes language at 2 CFR 200.300, that encompasses whistleblower
protections. USAID is in the rulemaking process to issue Agency regulations
implementing this guidance. The Agency will introduce a provision in our
assistance agreements implementing the enhanced whistleblower protections
afforded to assistance recipient employees as a matter of law. I have asked
USAID’s Senior Procurement Executive to notify all assistance recipients of their
statutory obligations to notify and observe the legal protections afforded their
employees. Additionally, our Agreement Officers will be amending all Agency
assistance agreements, not just those in Afghanistan, to incorporate a provision
requiring recipient organizations to comply with U.S. statutory and policy
whistleblower protections.

We believe that all of the above provisions provide important protections as
conditions of USAID’s awards. These provisions specifically prohibit contractors,
subcontractors, recipients or subrecipients from attempting to abridge by
agreement or condition of employment any of their employees’ statutory
protections for whistleblowing. Such prohibitions are vital to effective government
oversight and accountable program implementation.

Since 2011, USAID staff have highlighted the importance of partners
disclosing information to the government as a primary topic in our Compliance
Workshop, which we created internally and have delivered to more than 2,000
individuals. These participants have included Agency and implementing partner
staff, operating not only in Afghanistan, but around the world. We intend to
continue to emphasize this message in our communications to Agency and partner
staff alike. The message from the Agency’s Senior Procurement Executive
described above will present an unequivocal statement of USAID’s commitment to
whistleblower protections, and we intend to underscore the message in future
meetings with partner advocacy groups.

USAID shares your commitment to preventing waste, fraud, and abuse of
government funds, and is confident that the great majority of its implementing
partners do, as well. We look forward to continuously improving the protections
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Should you have any questions about this request, please do not hesitate to let me know.

it Inspector General
for Afghanistan Reconstruction

1550 Crystal Drive, Sth Floor Mailing 2530 Crystal Drive
Arlington, Virginla 22202 Arlington, Virginia 22202-3040 |  Tel 703 545 6000 www.sigar.mil
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